STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

(www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil)
Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse.  Email: georgepm244@aol.com

Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse. Email: robfreel@btinternet.com


MINUTES OF STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING - HELD ON;

MONDAY 15th SEPTEMBER 2014
	1
	MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES

	
	In attendance

Apologies

R Craig
R Freel

Cllr Cooper
G. Smith (Chair)
Cllr Holman
S Montgomery
G Haddow
J Hewart
Cllr Dorman
Cllr Campbell
Eight members of the public were in attendance

Vice Chairman Robert Craig welcomed everyone to the meeting. He explained that, apologies had been received from Chair who was still on holiday.


	2
	PREVIOUS MINUTES
	Action

	
	 The note of the meeting was agreed by those present as being a true reflection of the meeting.
	

	3
	POLICE REPORT
	Action

	
	Constables Colquhoun and Wharton were in attendance. Constable Colquhoun provided the crime report stating that there were 58 crime reports 31 of which had led to reports to the fiscal. 15 were for disorder.

A rise in calls regards trails / quad bikes had been received however police have contacted the community wardens and asked that they be vigilant and report to them any occurrences in the area. The areas affected wee Manse Road, Murray Drive and Merrick Drive.
Police were also aware of drinking in the park and would patrol this area.

There was an incident of road rage and a report has also been made to the fiscal.

A member of public commented that it was good to see a police presence in the village.

Some discussion on illegal parking by council vehicles in the disabled bays took place as did parking at the Spar. Police re-emphasised that where an obstruction was taking place they can take action. 

Police also called upon any member of the public to use the 101 police number to report crimes.

Police constables left the meeting at this point.
	

	4
	BUSINESS ARISING
	

	
	No matters arising from previous minute
	

	5
	CORRESPONDENCE
	

	
	The secretary advised that a list of mail received and issued was attached to the minutes and all were available for viewing. 
The main items were highlighted and spoken about.


	

	6
	SOUTH LANARKSHIRE COUNCIL
	

	
	6.1 Roads Cllr Dorman reported that the crossing into Mainsacre will be lowered. Beth Grant asked why recent work in the Murray drive area did not go up to the houses and that Boghall lane and Lockhart place required repairs. Chair advised these areas had been reported to 
	


	
	6.2 Planning
Secretary reported on a planning application for a wind turbine at Couplaw. Agreed that CC will raise an objection as it had objected to single development sin past.

Barratt Development

The occupiers of one of the new houses on manse road asked about the history of the Barratt development and advised that when they purchased the house they were not aware of the development and the house builder nor their solicitor did not advise them of this either.

Some discussion then took place around the history and development of the site as well as the vice chair providing a verbal report from the recent meeting with Barratts. House builder was put off site until a traffic order for 30mpm was put in place, works were continuing on the roundabout and the next trance of work would be a sewer on manse road. 

Chair advise that stakeholder group was open for them to attend or channel questions via Jennifer or Donna  and secretary would provide a Barratt contact number in the event of problems .

Secretary aske elected members if roundabout would provide access to lifestyles.
	

	
	6.3 CC Election

Secretary advised that following the  recent call for nominations the community council will be disbanded and reformed however they await details
	

	
	
	

	7
	HEALTH MATTERS
	

	 
	Nothing to report
	

	8
	UTILITIES
	

	
	No Issues
	

	9
	TRANSPORT
	

	
	No issues reported
	

	10
	ELECTED MEMBERS & TREASURER’SREPORT
	

	
	No report from elected members.

R Freel reported on the current balance and expenditure.

Poppy wreath ordered @38.00
Website hosting renewed.@25
Paper required but not purchased yet
	Sect

	11
	FACEBOOK
	

	
	Facebook continues to be actively used.
	

	12
	AOCB
	

	
	Secretary raised the issue of the cemetery weeding and maintenance. Cllr Dorman will follow up.

A question was asked about dog fouling bins. Member of public was asked to speak to councillor’s regards area for the bin.
	

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The meeting closed at 8.45pm. The next meeting will be held on Monday 20th October.
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